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Road Runner Articles Due
Articles for the next edition of the
Road Runner newsletter are due by
May 15th. Please provide them by any
of the following methods:

E-Mail; Diskette; Paper
Articles should be saved in

Rich Text Format (RTF)
Send School Related Articles To:

n.richard@raymondmaine.org
or drop at Principal�s Office

Send Town related articles To:
nathan.poore@raymondmaine.org or

drop at Town Hall
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Make sure to see the on-line archives
at the Raymond, Maine web site:

http://www.raymondmaine.org
Look under Events & News
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Principal�s Corner
By: Norma Richard

I hope that you had the opportunity to
attend the Academic Fair on April 26th.
There was an amazing array of student
work on display.  I am so very proud of
the efforts of our student and faculty, and
was pleased with the quality of work that
was selected to be shared with our
community.  We are now winding up for
the end of the school year.  Barring any
additional storm days, our last day of
school is Wednesday, June 14.  Comple-
tion Ceremony is scheduled for Tuesday,
June 13 at 7:00 PM.

Our elementary teachers are already
planning for their move to the new

school.  This means sorting through
classroom materials and packing all
books and supplies. We will be planning
a community day to assist us with
moving these materials.  We hope that
you will be able to help us with the move
and share a community picnic at the end
of the day.  More information will be
forthcoming as we get closer to the
completion of the Raymond Elementary
School.

This is a very busy time of the year for
our students, and parents and school can
work together to help them organize
school work and activities.  Managing
your time is difficult for children as well
as adults. I encourage students to use
their agendas and RED folders to record

Proposed Full-Day Kindergarten Program
By: Norma Richard
The Raymond School administration and
the kindergarten staff have proposed a
change in the current kindergarten
program from a half-day to a full-day
program next year.  The space restric-
tions at Jordan-Small have prohibited
any change in the past due to the lack of
classroom space.  The new Raymond
Elementary School has four rooms
dedicated to kindergarten and provides
the necessary space for a full-day
program. With Mrs. Bottoms moving to a
kindergarten class from All Day K,  the

three teachers needed to teach a full-day
kindergarten are on staff.

Parents of current and incoming kinder-
garten children were surveyed last fall to
determine their support for a full-day
kindergarten.  Nearly 80% of the parents
responded to the survey, and 70% of
those supported the move to a full-day
program. The Jordan-Small School
faculty also strongly favors this change
as a way to provide a more comprehen-
sive, and less rushed, program for its
youngest children. The benefits of a full-
day program include the following:

� A consistent schedule and fewer
transitions for kindergarten students due
to busing and changing schedules in mid
year.
� A developmentally appropriate
program with the expectations of a
kindergarten, not a first grade, and with
the time to develop students� kindergar-
ten exit skills and readiness for first
grade.
� More quality time for individualized
and group instruction in a more relaxed,
less rushed environment.
� The same teacher for the full-day.
� Full-year participation in art, gym,
music and computer.
� Literacy support for all students with a
strong phonemic emphasis.
� Early support to meet the needs of at-
risk children and more in-class time for
students who require special services.

� An emphasis on gross motor and social
development.
� For those parents preferring a half-day
program,  the option for children to be
picked up after the morning instructional
period.

When the change was first proposed in
October, there were approximately 50
children eligible to enter kindergarten in
the fall of 2000. Currently there are 61
children registered for next fall.  At their
March 15 meeting, the School Commit-

tee recommended investigating a fourth
teacher to reduce the class size from 20
children per class to an average of 15
children.  A Title VI Class Size Reduc-
tion Grant of $6500 would be used to
fund this additional teacher, as would
changes in the salary account due to a
teacher retirement and a teacher resigna-
tion.

The School Committee will take action
on the proposed full-day kindergarten
program at their May 3rd meeting.

Boating in Raymond - A Report on Surface Use
By: Connie Cross
Last summer the Raymond Waterways
Protective Association with help from the
Raymond Conservation Commission
mailed to every Raymond taxpayer a
Lake Use Survey. Two hundred and
eighty (280) people responded; of these
33% were Raymond residents and 67%
were non-residents. Ninety one percent
(91%) of the respondents own lakeshore
property. Clearly most of the Raymond
residents who responded also live on the
lakes.

 The survey reminded respondents of the
current surface use regulations, such as
the water safety zone of 200 ft., no loud
exhaust, and jet ski regulations which
prohibit prolonged circling, wake
jumping, and so on. Then respondents
were asked if they favored more restric-
tive rules for their lake.

The results of the survey are as follows:
DO YOU FAVOR...
1. Increasing the water safety zone from

200 to ___ ft?

All respondents: 28% favor (300' was
most frequently mentioned.)

Raymond residents: 32% favor

2. Placing on each lake a buoy(s)
marking 200' (or ___ ft.) from shore
as a reference point?

All respondents: 40% favor
Raymond residents: 51% favor

3. Prohibiting jet skis?

assignments and to set up a schedule that
includes both homework, practices and
games.  Very often children do not
organize their time, and then feel the
stress and pressure of completing a
week�s worth of homework on the day of
the big game.

In closing, I want to encourage all of our
students to wear a properly fitted bike
helmet whenever they are riding their
bikes.  They are required to wear a
helmet if they ride their bikes to school.
This is a personal issue for me as I have
lost two friends in bike accidents where
they did not wear a helmet.  Please feel
free to contact me directly if you would
like information on purchasing bike
helmets and other safety equipment.

Continued on page 3

A Kindergarten room in the Raymond Elementary School
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Raymond Boy Scout Troop 800 News
By: John Hanley

On Tuesday March 14th Order of the Arrow elections
were held. Elected this year are Tim Curtis, Zeb Swick
and Bill Yates. The Order of the Arrow is a brotherhood
of Scout honor campers that originated in 1915 to
strengthen troops and encourage outdoor experiences.
Troop members are nominated and elected to member-
ship by fellow scouts in their own troops. They must
meet certain qualifications that are established by the
Order of the Arrow. Each troop may hold an election
once a year under the supervision of the local BSA
Counsel�s lodge. The Order of the Arrow provides
broad-based leadership opportunities that strengthen
personal development for individual scouts and main-
tain interest in the Scouting Program.

Webelos Crossover was held at Cub Scout Pack 800�s
March Pack Meeting. Welcome to the following
Webelos who joined the Troop: Keegan Brown, Steven
Clark, Andrew Jordan, Troy Knight, Stephen Odum,
John Shively, Cody Stultz, Daniel Tracy and Jamie
Wiley. In their first four troop meeting they have
quickly enmeshed themselves into troop activities and
kicked up the energy level a couple of notches. Other
Webelos who crossed over but have not yet come to a
Troop meeting are encouraged to join them.

The Chowder Supper fund-raiser held Saturday March
25th was a success. Thank you to everyone who came by
to enjoy the wonderful chowders cooked up by Dean
Gellison and Scoutmaster Jay Peterson. We had a great
turnout of Scouts to handle setup, serving, cleanup and
high spirits.

On Saturday April 8th the Troop lead by Scoutmaster
Peterson traveled to the White Mountains in Stowe,
Maine for rock mining. The scouts and the parents who
provided transportation totaling twenty-eight collected a

large assortment of rock types including some amethyst.
Several Park Rangers accompanied the Troop and were
very informative about the region. Special thanks to
Scoutmaster Peterson�s brother Wayne for filling in at
the last minute to help out with the Troop and transpor-
tation.

Planning the Labor Day Weekend hike up Mount
Katahdin is ongoing within the Patrol Leaders Council
and the Troop Committee. This event will take a lot of
preparation and cooperation by everyone in the Troop to
be successful. One can sense the anticipation mounting
as arrangements are discussed. This is going to be the
major event for the Troop this year. Also preparations
are being made for the Spring Camporee to be held at
Windsor Fairgrounds in May. More information to
come, stay tuned.

Recent Scout accomplishments include the following
Merit Badges: Jake Levinsky, Art, Auto Mechanics,
Personal Fitness, Snow Sports and Cinematography;
Tim Curtis, Citizenship in the Nation, and Personal
Fitness; Alex LaChance, Citizenship in the Nation; Don
McKay, Electronics; Christen Gordon, Family Life;
Bryan Nason, Personal Fitness; Clint Randall, Personal
Fitness; Sam Levinsky, Sports. The following Scouts
attained rank advancements: Tim Curtis, Life; Christen
Gordon, Tenderfoot; and the following new Troop
members attained the rank of Scout; Keegan Brown,
Steve Clark, Stephen Odum, John Shiveley and James
Wiley.

To keep up to date on upcoming Troop 800 activities
and events check out the Troop�s webpages on the town
website at www.raymondmaine.org which includes
contact information and other things that the Scouts
have been up to.

What�s New at the Raymond
Village Library
Nature Program for Children
Jocelyn Hubbell of the Maine Audubon Society will be
presenting special programs for children at the Raymond
Village Library on May 10th. The first program, �Animal
Adaptations,� will answer questions like, Where are an
owl�s ears, and why do some animals eyes seem to glow in
the dark?  This session is offered to grades K through 3 at
2:00 p.m. The second program for grades 2 through 6 is
entitled �Endangered Species.�  This will identify  threat-
ened or endangered species in Maine and show the
participants small but powerful ways to help promote
species diversity. Each of these programs are limited to 25
students on a first come, first serve basis. Sign up is at the
Raymond Village Library or call 655-4283 to have your
name put on the list.

Story Time and Baby Time
The very popular story time is held at the library every
Thursday at 9:30. The May theme is �The Great Outdoors/
Adventures, including hiking, gardening, bugs, birds and
sports. At the same time on Thursday, there is a Baby Time
at the library, for infants on parents lap, with Finger Plan
and rhythm songs.  FMI call Sue Ann Gendron
at 655-4463.

Bridge Lessons
Lessons for intermediate players beginning on May 1 at the
library. There will be a fee of $20. for 10 lessons.  FMI call
655-4283.

New Hours at the Library
Beginning July 1 the library will be open more hours to
serve our patrons.
Monday and Wednesday   2 pm to 8 pm
Thursday and Saturday      9 am to noon
Sunday                            11 am to 6 pm
We hope this will give everyone an opportunity to use their
library more.

Reading Group
The reading group will be reading any of the books written
by Howard Frank Mosher and meeting at the library at 7
pm on May 25 for discussions.  All are invited to read and
attend.  FMI please call Jane at 655-5354.

Important Dates
Please mark your calendars for the Annual Library Fair on
July 8 at Jordan Small School and for the Book Sale
beginning July 15 at the library. One of the fun tables

offered at the Fair is the plant table, where you can find
indoor as well as outdoor plants to add variety and interest
to your home and gardens at very reasonable prices.

Casco Senior Citizen�s Meal Site

All Raymond Senior Citizens are invited to the bi-
weekly lunches in the Casco Town Hall.

Meals are served on Mondays and Thursdays at 12:00
Noon.  Come and enjoy the company of other seniors in
the Raymond, Casco and Naples area.

Please call 627-4900 for reservations.  Meal charge is
$3.00.

Garage Sale Season
It�s getting close to GARAGE SALE SEASON. We
have a place on the Raymond Town Website for your
information. Send Garage Sale information to:
kevin.woodbrey@raymondmaine.org
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 3. Prohibiting jet skis?

All respondents: 65% favor
Raymond residents: 53% favor

4.  Limiting hours for �speed� sports, e.g. jet skis and
ski boats?

All respondents: 50% favor
Raymond residents: 58% favor

5. Marine safety patrols to augment the work of the
IF&W wardens?

All respondents: 67% favor
Raymond residents: 59% favor

6. Do you favor contributing towards the expense of
enforcing lake rules?

All respondents: 65% in favor
Raymond residents: 54% in favor

Respondents were also encouraged to contribute
comments or concerns, and many did. It is clear that
while there may be no overwhelming consensus on any
of the above issues, many people care passionately about
activities on Raymond�s lakes. For example, Sebago
Lake homeowners are almost uniformly in agreement
that the laws limiting decibel levels on high-powered
boats should be enforced. One person wrote: �Living on
Sebago is like living next to an airport. How can
Raymond maintain the market value of shorefront
residential property if this annoyance continues?�

A number of Sebago Lake residents who live in the
Frye�s Leap area also mentioned excessive speed as
being a threat both to safety and to their enjoyment of
the lake and suggested a special speed zone with
marked buoys for that part of the lake.   People on all of
our lakes wrote about inconsiderate and even unlawful
use of jet skis and high speed boats that routinely
operate within the 200' water safety zone and pose a
threat to swimmers and wildlife. One woman wrote:

�Peaceful mornings and evenings on the lake are one of
the greatest pleasures of this area. If some communities
can regulate the use of leaf blowers, we should be able
to do something about these wretched whining and
pounding jet skis.�

So where do we go from here? The two �hot� issues on
the survey are clearly the ones addressing jet skis and
limiting activity hours for speed sports. In spite of the
majority vote in this survey to ban jet skis, when we
consider the results from the survey (only 53% favor
banning jet skis), it does not seem a large enough
majority to recommend bringing this issue before the
Town. If we look to other towns in this area for guid-
ance, none of them have been successful with the
enactment of a local ordinance that would limit or
prohibit particular boating activities. The only exception
had been on very small lakes where there has been no
prior use. In some communities the issue has pitted
neighbor against neighbor and caused a lot of hard
feelings. This should be avoided in Raymond but this
does not mean there are no options. First, the Town may
want to consider some form of stricter enforcement of
the existing laws. The two IF&W wardens assigned to
our area were definitely more visible last summer than
in past years but are often somewhere else when a
problem occurs.  Since it�s not likely that we�ll see
many more wardens on our lakes in the foreseeable
future, the Town may want to consider hiring a marine
constable for the summer months who would be
empowered to assist the IF&W wardens in their work.
An alternative would be developing a volunteer
harbormaster program similar to that which has worked
well in Naples.

Regarding the problems on Sebago Lake mentioned
previously, Lt. Nat Berry of the Dept. of IF&W says that
IF&W cannot legally change the speed limit in the
narrows between Raymond Neck and Frye Island. For
this to happen, we must petition IF&W Commissioner
Lee Perry for a rule change in boating statutes on
Sebago Lake. This may well be worth looking into. The
noise problem is more confusing. Lt. Berry says that
many boats, which seem too loud, actually fall within

legal decibel limits. The Town may want to consider
researching the noise level issue further.

Education is and should continue to be a strong compo-
nent. Employees in the Town Office have been provid-
ing every person who registers a boat a copy of a
laminated card developed last summer by the Lakes
Environmental Association in Bridgton. The card
contains a simplified version of the existing surface use
laws. These cards should also be made available to real
estate agents to distribute to cottage renters.

You Can Help! - The old saying about doing it yourself
when you want something done may hold true here.
Although we may not be empowered with enforcing the
law, there is no reason why all of us can�t help our
friends and visitors know what is expected. Sometimes
visitors from away simply aren�t aware that their
boating behavior is threatening to loons or to swimmers.
We must tell them. Sometimes our neighbors may not
be aware that when their children get on jet skis and
circle endlessly in the cove that they are driving the rest
of us crazy. In a non-confrontational fashion, we should
let them know. And the squeaky wheel gets the grease.
Call the State Police  (800-482-0730) for help with
persistent or extreme problems. Then, says Lt. Berry, be
sure to stay by the phone so that when a warden calls
back, you can provide him with additional details.

Obviously, none of these initiatives is going to solve all
the problems, and many people will be unhappy that we
are not pushing for more action. But the Maine legisla-
ture has expanded the window during which surface use
changes may be made, and as time goes by perhaps
more people will see the need. In the meantime, we
hope these incremental steps will be helpful. We thank
all those who took the time to complete the survey and
especially those who provided lengthy and thoughtful
comments. Let�s hope this summer will provide many
sun-filled days for swimming and boating, and let�s
remember to operate our boats safely and with consider-
ation for others so that we all may enjoy our beautiful
lakes.

Boating In Raymond - A Report on Surface Use
Continued from page 1

Raymond Recreation News
Board of Directors Meeting
Raymond Recreation Association will meet Wednesday,
May 3 at Jordan Small School at 7pm.   Agenda will
include review of winter programs, update on spring
and summer programs including discussion of a
proposed summer sport day camp to be held here in
Raymond.  Anyone interested in becoming involved
with any of our activities is welcome.

Spring Tennis Begins
The Spring Tennis program for 4th, 5th and 6th graders
begins on Wednesday, May 3rd and is held at the
Village Tennis Courts on Mill Street.  If your child is
interested please phone Pat at 655-4657 to pre-register.

Summer Opportunities offered in the area
These programs are not sponsored by Raymond Recre-
ation but we hope that this listing will be helpful to
Raymond parents.  If Tennis is the interest - try  a week
long,  full day summer tennis camp. Contact: St. Peter�s
Grand Slam Tennis Camp at 797-8613 or
www.grandslamtennis.net.  These clinics run from June
through August at locations throughout the greater
Portland area. Is Ice Hockey the interest?  Call Kevin
Kaminski�s Professional Hockey Academy at 450-5885
or e-mail KKPHA@aol.com.  Camp is held in August at
Bridgton Ice Arena.

Raymond Rec. Fall Soccer
Sign up Night
Date: Wednesday May 10, 2000
Time: 6:00 PM to 8:00 PM
At: Jordan Small School Cafeteria

Fall soccer season will start the week of Sept. 4, 2000
and run for eight weeks through Oct. 28, 2000. Open to
students K through 6th grade.

Cost $20.00 per student, $15.00 for additional siblings.
For more info or to volunteer to help with program call
Barry Keck @ 627-4748

2000 Raymond Recreation
Association Swim Sign Up
Sign up for Wednesday, May 10th at the Jordan-Small
School cafeteria from 6 to 7:30 pm.

Red Cross Swim Program
Cost: $15 per child and $10 for each additional sibling.
Parents need to be at sign up to sign permission slips.
Swimming lessons begin June 26 for 4 weeks at
Crescent Lake, Route 85. For more information call
Debbie Duchaine, WSI at 655-5222. There will be a $5
late fee for registering after June 12.

Red Cross W.S.A. (Water Safety Aid)
Cost $40 per child. Children must be 13 years old by
June 2000. Lessons begin June 26 for 4 weeks at
Crescent Lake, Route 85.

Parents need to be at sign up to sign permission slips.
For more information call Debbie Duchaine, WSI at
655-5222.

Communities for Children
Communities for Children Aims to Link Organizations,
Generations

Over the past year, Communities for Children has taken
several steps to connect Raymond citizens with each
other.  One of our most visible accomplishments has
been to create and distribute a brochure of town services
and organizations so families can access community
resources more easily. We hope to update this brochure
on a regular basis and continue to make it available at
the school, town office, library and local churches. We
appreciated the support offered by Norma Richard and
the R.E.D. helpers who inserted copies in last month�s
Road Runner.

Raymond teens have been developing a Kid�s and
Teen�s Web site (find it at http://
www.raymondmaine.org) with the guidance of Mike
Reynolds. The group is particularly interested in having
job opportunities posted; if you are interested in hiring
local talented teens, you may complete a job description
form at the site itself, e-mail Mike at
sjmr@maine.rr.com, or call him at 655-2884.  You may
post community service opportunities for youth at the
Web site as well.

C4C continues to promote youth involvement in
community issues and projects, such as having students
create interview questions for hiring the new middle
school principal and participating in the Crescent Lake
Beach Project.  Other action items include easing
middle school transition and providing a forum for
organizations to come together to address community
needs.

Our next meeting will be Tuesday, May 23, 7:00 at the
Jordan-Small School library. Anyone interested in
working on the behalf of Raymond�s youth and families
is welcome. For more information about C4C, call Lori
Rand at 655-4277 or Laurie Wallace at 655-2222.

Fire Station Building
Committee Members Needed
The Board of Selectmen are looking for people to serve
on a building committee that will be responsible for the
design phase of a new fire station. Anyone who is
interested should contact the Town Office at 655-4742
by May 19, 2000. The proposed facility will replace the
District One Station located on Main Street.
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Jeff Plummer Memorial Golf Tournament
May 19th, 2000

You are cordially invited to participate in our annual scramble to benefit Sebago Long Lake Cal Ripken
Baseball and its over 700 kids ages 5 to 12. The league sponsors baseball and softball teams from Waterford,
Harrison, Bridgton, Naples, Casco, Raymond and Sebago.   The Tournament will be an 8:00 a.m. sharp
shotgun start on Friday, May 19th at Point Sebago Golf Club.  Your tax-deductible entry includes golf, cart,
range balls, many prizes and a cookout.  If you have any questions, call Ron Lehr (work) 878-8888 or (home)
655-3279. 

There will be cash prizes for 1st Gross and 1st, 2nd and 3rd Net. 

NEW THIS YEAR:  a �Hole In One� contest, with the lucky ace driving home in a 2000 GMC Pick-up
compliments of the Bill Dodge Auto Group in Westbrook. There will also be free golf certificates for the
longest drive, straightest drive and closest to the pin. Other prizes and raffles, too. 

The cost is $80 per person.  Please make checks payable to Sebago Long Lake Cal Ripken Baseball.  Please
enter as a foursome, but we will pair people up if this is not possible. Send entry form with your check to the
address below.  Space is limited.  Please get your entry in ASAP - no later than May 1st. 

Address to send payment:

Ron Lehr 
7 Beach Road.
Raymond, ME  04071

TOURNAMENT ENTRY FORM  (mail to address above with check)

Name of organization:_____________________________________________________

Team Captain ______________________ Phone # ____________ Handicap _______

Player #2 __________________________ Phone # ____________ Handicap _______

Player #3 __________________________ Phone # ____________ Handicap _______

Player #4 __________________________ Phone # ____________ Handicap _______

MANY THANKS TO OUR CORPORATE SPONSORS

Bill Dodge Auto Group - Westbrook 

Chipco - Raymond

Title I News
By: Nicole Beers
It is my pleasure to write the Title I news for this issue
because it gives me the opportunity to congratulate Mrs.
Mains. She was awarded a $250.00 grant at the Mid-
Maine Title I conference on March 24th.  Mrs. Mains�
grant  was one of only four given by ACHIEVE.
ACHIEVE is an organization of educators supportive of
Title I programs and forms a network of resources to
benefit all Title I educators in Maine.  Her proposal was
to purchase texts and CDROMs about primary literacy
standards for kindergarten through third grade.  The
information gained from these resources will help us to
reevaluate our reading and writing programs. This will
help our students meet these standards which will put
them on track to meet high literacy standards set by the
state.

Mrs. Milton and I accompanied Mrs. Mains to the
conference.  We attended sessions on developing writing
and thinking skills across the curriculum, organizing
literature circles, what�s new in children�s literature and
extended day kindergarten programs.  We are very
enthusiastic about the information we received and will
be sharing ideas with colleagues.  The conference
proved to be a valuable resource and we have already
implemented some of the techniques with students.

We would like to thank our newest volunteer, Ruth
Crocker, for coming in on Thursday afternoons to give
students extra help with reading.  The children are
really enjoying this extra one-on-one time.    If there are
any others who would like to help with this endeavor or
if there are other children who could benefit from this
after school program, please feel free to contact Mrs.
Mains.

The W.E.B. program is doing wonderfully!  Our readers
are ahead of projections for the year.  Our goal was to
read 300,000 pages for the school year and we have
already accomplished that!  But we still want to
encourage the students to keep reading because there
are still two and half months left.  Could 500,000 be
reached?  Stay tuned.  Many thanks to Phyllis Barden
for checking books out and Diane Shively and Kyle
Gagnon for counting all those pages.

Century Campaign
Contributors
On behalf of students and staff, we would like to thank
the following contributors to the Raymond Elementary
School Playground CENTURY CAMPAIGN.  We
appreciate all donations to the playground, and encour-
age members of the Raymond business community to
join us in this fund-raising campaign. We have sur-
passed the half-way mark and will continue the
CENTURY CAMPAIGN through this spring. Donations
can be sent to the Jordan-Small School.

Lawrence and Susan Bugden
Gray Family Center
Mary and David Guiseley and Family
Jeff and Jennifer Huber and Family
The Design Alliance
Jeff and Jane Hoffman and Family
Elizabeth and Leo Algeo and Family
Ian and Nathaniel Dixon
David and Donna Johnson
Wendy and Don Benedetto
Jeff and Kim Weeks and Family
Steve and Debbie Eastman and Family
Raymond Service Center
Alfred and Janice Hutchinson
Rick, Sharon and Amanda Dodson
True Value Hardware
Kyes Insurance Company
Douglas and Suzanne Brockelbank and Family
Chip and Marina Lurvey
Alan and Dawn Parker
Barns Shelters and Sheds
Cumberland Country Teachers Federal Credit Un.
Spencer Reynolds
Chuck and Jackie Hewitt
Clean-O-Rama Co., Inc.
Deborah and David Cutten
Aileen S. Andrew Foundation
In Memory of Chet and Betty McCleery

Jordan-Small And Raymond
Elementary School Libraries
With the opening of the new Raymond Elementary
School this fall, we are supporting a number of fund-
raisers to raise additional money for book purchases.
We will be splitting the current Jordan-Small School
library between the two schools.  This means a large
number of gaps in the library collection, as well as the
need to plan for middle school books and reference
materials.  We will also be applying for grant monies to
support this effort.  All proceeds from the following
activities will be used for book purchases:
May 4: Pampered Chef cookbook sale and cookware
party at 6:30 PM. Baby-sitting is available.
May 1 - May 31: We will collect �Pennies for Paper
Books� (coins and pocket change for the library).  Coins
can be deposited in the jar  in the office at Jordan-
Small.
Ongoing: All proceeds from Boxtops for Education will
benefit the libraries.  So, keep on collecting the Boxtops
for Education symbols throughout the summer.

KORA SHRINERS SCREENING CLINIC

A no-cost SCREENING CLINIC will be held to
identify children in our area who can benefit from the
expert orthopedic and burn care provided by Shrine
Hospitals.

All care provided at Shiners Hospitals is absolutely free
of charge.

DATE: MAY 13 FROM 9:00 AM - NOON
PLACE: WINDHAM HIGH SCHOOL

For information or an appointment call: 1-800-782-
KORA.

SHRINERS HOSPITALS AND
SHRINERS BURN INSTITUTES

NYA Winter Honor Roll
The following Raymond students were recognized at the
recent Honors Assembly for their academic achievement
in the Second Trimester at North Yarmouth Academy.

Highest Honors (3.70 average): Shawn Gagne, Renee
Fortin, Ben White
High Honors (3.30 average): Colin Bumby, Lizzie
Crockett, Amanda Dodson, Bridget Gagne, Matt Fortin,
William Yates.
Honors (3.00): Katie Crockett, Ben Hutchinson

Bike Rodeo
May 13th  10 AM - 1PM

Camp Hinds  146 Plains Road

Sponsored by
Raymond Fire/Rescue

&
Raymond Lions Club

Free bike helmets to all kids attending

Bring your bikes, try the obstacle course, have your bike
inspected by the bike mechanics, State Police displays,
fire and rescue vehicles and more.

Concession stand by Lions Club

For more information
Call Cathy Gosselin at Camp Hinds 655-4878

or cathygosselin@hotmail.com


